
FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE 

VOTE SHEET 

COMMI Sb ION 
4A 

MARCH 30, 1999 

RE: DOCKET NO. 990373-TP - Establishment of a statewide emergency area 
code relief plan. 

Issue 1: Should the Commission declare an area code emergency in the State 
of Florida? 
Recommendation: Yes. Staff recommends that the Commission declare an area 
code emergency in the State of Florida. 
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1s- %?s%'issue c an immediate final order to implement 
an emergency relief plan to preserve the remaining NXXs in the 305 area 
code for Monroe County (the Keys area)? 
Recommendation: Yes. Staff recommends that the Commission issue an 
immediate final order pursuant to Section 120.569 (2) (l), Florida Statues, 
to implement an emergency relief plan to preserve the remaining NXXs in the 
305 area code for Monroe County (the Keys area) by (1) suspending the 
distribution of NXXs in the 305 Keys area until January 1, 2000, (2) 
directing NANPA to only distribute the remaining 11 NXXs at a rate of 1 NXX 

COMMISSIONERS ASSIGNED: Full Commission 

COMMI SSIONERS ' SIGNATURES 
I 

DISSENTING 

D O C U M E N T  NCKF3tP -DATE 

MBR 3 t 8 
F P s i  - R F c; 3 F. ij s 1 Ec EP 0 Fill N G 



# "L * 
% 

VOTE SHEET 
MARCH 30, 1999 
DOCKET NO. 990373-TP - Establishment of a statewide emergency area code 
relief plan. 

(Continued from previous page) 

per year on a lottery basis to extend the area code life until the year 
2011, and (3) ordering that all NXX code holders issue telephone numbers 
consecutively, beginning with the lowest assignable telephone number. 
Staff will bring a recommendation to the Commission with proposed criteria 
for the lottery at a later date. 

Issue 3: Should the Commission issue an immediate final order to preserve 
the distribution of all NXXs in the State of Florida, including number 
conservation measures? 
Recommendation: Yes. Staff recommends that the Commission issue an 
immediate final order pursuant to Section 120.569 (2) (l), Florida 
Statutes, to preserve the distribution of all NXXs in the State of Florida. 
The Commission should direct the code administrator to seek Commission 
approval prior to issuing any NXX codes, and the Commission should order 
NXX code holders to issue telephone numbers consecutively beginning with 
the lowest assignable telephone number. Staff will address number 
conservation measures in a separate docket. 

Issue 4: Should this docket be closed? 
Recommendation: Yes, if the Commission approves staff recommendation in 
Issues 1-3, this docket should be closed. 


